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The next club outing 
will be held at the 
Broken step claim on 
the weekend of Jan-
uary 25-26. Pot luck 
will consist of ham-
burgers and hot 
dogs. Attendees are 
asked to bring a dish 
for 10 people to 
compliment the 
main course. Dinner 
will be served at 
3:00pm Nevada 
time, 4:00pm Arizo-
na time. Attendees 
are asked to rsvp on 
the club website for 
an accurate head 
count. Raffle tickets 
will go on sale for a 

Minelab monster 1,000 
metal detector. Tickets 
cost $10.00 each. The 
raffle will be held 
when all of the tickets 
are sold. Winner not 
need be present. An 
email was received 
from American Digger 
Magazine for anyone 
who might have an un-
usual mining or de-
tecting story could 
send the info to their 
website for a possible 
addition to their maga-
zine. Members wee 
provided with the con-
tact info. Leslie Burns 
was elected as the new 
club Treasurer.  

 
NEW MEMBERS 

 
Lisa Hogue 
Terry Nelson 
Robert Mahoney 
John Kruschke 
 

 
 

OUTINGS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

NEXT MEETING  

February 5, 2025 

6:30pm 

American Legion Hall 

524 Van Wagenen St 

Henderson Nv. 
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        January 7, 2025 

     MINUTES        
 

HIGHGRADER 

The GSSN met on January 7, 2025 at the American Legion Hall in Henderson Nv. The meeting was 

called to order at 6:35 pm by the President John Anderson. In attendance was the Vice President 

Joyce Jaska, Secretary Melinda Woolman, Membership Chairman Eric Smith, Outings Chairperson 

Leslie Burns, and the Raffle chairman Ron Raduenz. After the pledge of allegiance all 25 guests 

were welcomed. Roger Chavez motioned to accept the minutes from December 2024 and was se-

conded by Tim Parker. All were in favor and the motion passed. No treasurers report was availa-

ble and will be provided at the February meeting. The next outing will be held at the Broken Step 

claim on the weekend of January 25-26. Pot luck will be hamburger and hotdogs. Attendees are 

asked to RSVP on the club website and bring a dish for 10 people to compliment the main course 

pot luck. American Diggers Magazine emailed the club seeking any member who has had an unu-

sual experience prospecting send an email detailing the experience with the possibility of pub-

lishing the event. Members were provided with the contact info. The Treasurer of GSSN stepped 

down from the position. A special election was held to elect another Treasurer.  At 6:49pm the 

nomination process was opened. The phrase “are there any nominations for the position of 

Treasurer” was repeated three times. V.P. Joyce Jaska nominated Leslie Burns for the position of 

Treasurer. No other nominations were made. The nomination process was closed at 6:50pm. Ken 

Quick motioned to cast a majority ballot for Leslie Burns and was seconded by Tim Parker. All 

were in favor and Leslie Burns was declared duly elected. Allan Guthmiller will give a presenta-

tion on a trip he took to Alaska at the February meeting. No other items were discussed. After a 

short break the raffle was held. Roger Chavez motioned to adjourn at 7:32 pm and was seconded 

by Wendy Dresser. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned. 

 

John Anderson 

President 

January 9, 2025 
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         January 7, 2025 

       RAFFLE WINNERS 

50/50       Joyce Jaska 

Door Prize       Bob Bobbitt 

Club apparel      Wendy Dresser              

1. Black panning tub      Michael Smith 

2. Black pan       Jonathan Krueger 

3. Green classifier       Joe Kahan 

4. Digger        Melinda Woolman 

5. Long handle shovel      Alan Guthmiller 

6. Flash light       Roger Chavez 

7. Dry washer video      Michael Smith 

8. Light        Jonathan Drueger 

9. Short shovel       Roger Chavez 

10.AZ placer gold book      Melinda Woolman 

11.Lantern light       Wendy Dresser 

12.Green pan       Michael Smith 

13.Classifier        Wendy Dresser 

14.Magnet        Christy Krueger 

15.Gold bag        Steve Hulse 

16.Green pan       Wendy Hulse 

17.Pick        Jeff Norris     

    

************************************************************************************************************* 


